All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc Monthly General Meeting Minutes Golden Park Retreat - Goovigen 14th April 2019

Meeting Opened: 10.45am

Apologies: John Martin and Pat Nixon-Smith, Graham and Beth Hubbert, Dave and Sue Misselbrook, Chris, Jodie & family, Matt Walker, Raewyn Crossman, Noel Ganter, Joanne Chambers, Gary & Mary Benney, Doug & Claire Thwaite and Jack and Rae Cowie

Attendance: As per the sign on sheet

Welcome: Mick welcomed all and made special mention of Dave & Cathy VH Commodore, James & Sharon Swift in the Valiant Ute and their friend Leanne along with Robert & Margret Fisher in the F68 from the Callide Valley Auto Club. Mick also made special mention of Paul & Marilyn in the Daimler (Jag), Billy & Corey in the EH Wagon and Wayne and Janelle Menzies in the ZD Fairlane, Mick's wife Jenny and their friend Jenny. Good to see Jim and Jill here after Jim's operation. Mick thanked Golden Park Retreat for the warm welcome and great food.

Previous Minutes: As per newsletter, website and Facebook page.

Moved: Glen Hamilton Seconded: Chris Hensley

Treasurer's Report: Tracie put Matt's apologies in he is home with the man flu.

Incomings: \$246.64 **Outgoings:** \$405.73

Reconciled Balance: \$1596.44

Moved: Brenda Fisher **Seconded:** Bruce Bentley

Correspondence:

Incoming Newsletters: Chrysler News – Newsletters received by email are posted onto the Facebook page for your reading pleasure.

Incoming General: Westpac statements, entry forms and money received for CBTC and a letter and brochure from Ilinga Books they have books for the Chrysler and Valiant enthusiast, also a thank you letter from Laurie and her family and membership form and money from Theo Tsouzias which he requested to be returned.

Outgoing: Get well soon cards to Colleen Cooling and Ruth O'Neill, return of Theo Tsouzias membership form and money.

Moved: Brenda Fisher Seconded: Glen Hamilton

Business arising from Minutes / New Business

General Business

- Twilight Cruises are the Friday night after Redhill each month departing from Central Park in Murray St at 6.30pm.
- The end of month Beach cruise has a permanent meeting place and departure time. Meeting at the end of Norman Road on the dirt area for a 9.30am depart. The next run will be on the 28th April.
- Midweek Run Wednesday 8th May— Yeppoon Lagoon for morning tea ... meet at the end Norman Road for a 9.30am depart.
 - **Midweek Run Tuesday 11**th **June –** Meet at Brown's Park Rockhampton Leagues Club 10am at Leagues Club ... meeting in the car park
 - **Midweek Run Tuesday 16**th **July** Mystery Run ... Members that regularly go on the midweek cruise were asked if they are interested in doing a breakfast run, members agreed that a breakfast run was a great idea.
- 23rd June needs to be changed due to Go-Kart track now being closed. We will instead go for a cruise to Caves Pub for lunch. We will be meeting at Canoona Road in front of St Aubin's Village for a 10am depart...
- May's Hall Meeting unfortunately Rocky Sports club now have a large function and we can't use the Conference Room We are in the process of finding out if the hall in Main St is available we will notify members by email, Facebook and where necessary phone.
- Motoring Heritage Day Sunday 19th May This is on the Sunday after our club meeting at the Hall Meeting committee decided to make this an open day for club members to take their cars for a run.
- In order for the club to be able to keep our membership fees at the same rate, we need to get as many of the club members over to receiving their newsletters by email. If you have an email address and are currently receiving a printed newsletter could you please give the secretary your email address this can be done by emailing info@allclassicmotorclubcq.com.
- CBTC Update Glen gave an update on CBTC Still chasing a few more trade supporters, if you
 know anyone that might be interested then please give Glen a call. Could you please let Glen know
 if you can fill your spots on the roster or if you can do more or haven't done it before and would
 like to help out please contact Glen ASAP.
- The club umbrellas have been ordered they will cost members \$40; delivery date is approximately the 17th April. You can put your name on the list for one to ensure you get one from this order, we have only ordered 25 to start with.
- Merchandise Jodie is not here today, but you can see Shelly she has the club merchandise with her. White shirts have been reduced to \$15, this is the last of the white shirts.
- Photo Shoot with the Rockhampton Photography Club 17th August more information on this event to come at a later date. There will only be spots for 20 cars, it will be first in best dressed, let Mick know if you are interested.

- The Heritage Festival with Antique Fair, demonstrations and markets on the weekend of 1st and 2nd June 2019. On the Sunday ONLY they are hosting the demonstrations and markets and wondered if the club would like to bring a display of vehicles along to be set up in front of Stringybark building near our new Vintage Vehicle Display Shed for visitors to view. There is no charge and your members are welcome to set up stalls with items to sell or swap. They will open at 9am and close at 3pm. If you are interested in attending this event please let Mick know 0488 922 139.
- All club members should have received their display cards now, if you are attending CBTC it would be great to see all members use them on the day.

Up Coming Events

- Redhill 1st Saturday of the Month
- Mackay Vintage Club have sent out save the date for their North Qld Hub Rally 19th to 21st April 2019
- 26th May CBTC
- 15th June Swap Meet and Show & Shine Caboolture Showgrounds
- 1st September 30th Anniversary Chrysler Expo Rocklea Showgrounds
- 6th October All Ford Day the Early Falcon Club of Qld Rockhampton chapter are hosting an all Ford Day

Meeting closed: 11.05am